
Maricopa County Libertarian Party – Minutes of July 10, 2024 Meeting  

The Maricopa County Libertarian Party met via Zoom on Wednesday, July 10, 2024.  Four members were 

present and in attendance, including the Chair, 2nd Vice Chair, Treasurer, and Assistant Secretary. The 

Following topics were discussed: 

 

I. Call to Order/Adoption of Ageda/Welcome Remarks 

Chair B. Slayton called the meeting to Order at 7:05pm.  He announced that the Assistant 

Secretary S. Reid-Shaver would assume the duties of recording the meeting minutes of the due 

to the absence of the Secretary.  

The agenda was adopted. 

II. Secretary’s Report 

  Minutes of the June 12, 2024 meeting (previously distributed) were adopted without revision.  

III. Treasurer's Report 

Treasurer R. Simon presented the Treasurer’s Report.  The only expense was the monthly fee to 

NameCheap ($6.88). Donations were $43.58. Available funds were $3376.72 in checking and 

$25.09 in savings. 

The Chair asked about the previous month’s discussion concerning moving money into the 

savings account.  The Treasurer stated that he can move money into the savings account for 

added security and to earn more interest on that money.  

The Treasurer also stated that the County Report is due in a week.  He stated that it is ready, and 

he will submit it by the deadline.  

IV. Events 

 Discussion was held concerning the August Gun Show in Scottdale. 2nd Vice Chair stated that 

Maricopa LP is on the waiting list and that volunteers are ready should it become available. The Chair 

suggested that money be allocated so it is ready.  

A vote was taken and passed on the following: 

“Should we get accepted to the August gun show, we authorize the Treasurer to pay up to $125 for 

the gun show.”  

Chair moved, 2nd Vice chair and Treasurer all in favor.  

2nd Vice Chair also stated that www.azgunradio.com is a good source to find out upcoming gun 

shows to fine tabling opportunities.  

The Chair discussed Phoenix Pride 2024 as a good opportunity for a tabling event.  The Chair asked 

the Assistant Secretary to find out the status of spots available, and she agreed to report back. 

 

http://www.azgunradio.com/


V. Unfinished Business  

None 

VI. New Business 

The Chair stated that the August business meeting will not be held, but to be in touch via Discord 

and email if there is any business that needs to be handled.  

 

VII. Adjournment 

A motion to adjourn was made (R. Simon) and seconded (T. Basile) and the meeting adjourned at 

7:21pm. 

 

Submitted by 

Sheila Reid-Shaver 

Assistant Secretary  

   


